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Caldwell Richards Sorensen

2060 East 2100 South

Salt Lake City, UT 84109

December 3, 2007
To all current and future land developers:

This letter is being sent to you to inform you of expectations and standards set forth by West Bountiful City regarding any new developments within the City.  The primary items of concern are chipping of concrete for curb, gutter, and sidewalks and storm water management practices during and after construction operations.

The first item of concern is that any concrete curb, gutter, and/or sidewalk that have been chipped during construction must be removed and replaced.  Patching chips will no longer be allowed.  The developer will be held responsible for such repairs and therefore must work with their contractor(s) in order to repair chipped concrete and gain acceptance of the work from West Bountiful City.

The second item of concern involves storm water management practices.  Storm water management practices must follow the current adopted Storm Water Management Plan (SWMP) for West Bountiful City.  Storm water management for construction is generally split into two categories: management during construction and management post construction.  Best Management Practices (BMPs) associated with the post construction phase are typically permanent structures such as detention ponds.  BMP’s associated with the during construction phase are typically temporary items such as silt fences.  The following sections discuss what the city expects from developers in regard to both of these phases for storm water management.  The developer is responsible for all storm water management issues until final acceptance from the City is given.
During Construction

All developments within West Bountiful City that involve more than 1 acre of land require a Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPP) that includes a minimum of street cleaning and protection both new and existing storm drain inlets and an Erosion Control Plan (ECP).  The plans must be submitted to and approved by the city before construction can begin.  Additionally, a copy of the SWPP must be posted on-site.  Frequent inspection by the City Inspector will be completed during this phase of the development to ensure standards are being met.
Post Construction
New developments tend to increase the amount of impervious surface area and thus increase the amount of runoff from the site.  A consequence of this scenario is that the receiving water body could experience an increase in pollutants such as pesticides and oil and channel scour or sediment removal.  Several non-structural BMP’s have been adopted by West Bountiful City to aid the developer in addressing these issues.  Several examples of such BMP are the current West Bountiful City SWMP, Erosion Control Ordinance, and the Storm Drain Utility Ordinance.  There are numerous structural BMPs that can be implemented to address post construction storm water management issues.  Several examples are detention basins, drainage swales, and facilities that can aid in effectively percolating runoff through the soil. When construction is finalized, all temporary storm water management controls must be removed.
West Bountiful City thanks you for your commitment to complying with the rules, regulations, and guidelines discussed above.
Sincerely,

Matt Collier, P.E.

Caldwell Richards Sorensen
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